Minutes of SSCC Faculty Senate

June 5, 2008

Members Present: Mike Hickey (Senate Co-President), Joe Garcia (Senate Co-President), Heidi Lyman (Senate Secretary), Jeanne Horan (Part-time Rep), Rick Downs (Liberal Studies), Sandy Newman (General Studies/ESL), Jessie McDonald (Short-Term Programs), Jennifer Evans (Tech Ed/Business), Jane Harness (General Studies/ ABE/GED) 

Guests:   John McNeil (The Pacific Institute VP, CEO The Pacific Institute Community), Greg Turk (President, The Pacific Institute Community), Allen Stowers (General Studies), Martin Sauer (Liberal Studies), Jian Zou (Liberal Studies) 
Members Absent:, Randy Nelson (FACTC), Suzanne Quillian (Liberal Studies), Esther Sunde (Library), Linda Chase (Home & Family Life), Van Bobbitt (Horticulture), Stephen Coates-White (Counseling), Gila Burton-Curl (Communications Co-Chair), Sindy Jo (Nursing), Jason Cromwell (Georgetown Apprenticeship Programs), , Christopher Harris (Culinary Arts), Olga Shatunova (Liberal Studies)

Meeting convened at 2:00 pm, chaired by Mike Hickey

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

May 15th minutes were discussed, edited, and approved with edits.

UNIT REPORTS
None
OLD BUSINESS

The Pacific Institute:

Leadership training provided by The Pacific Institute for faculty senators.  Jill Wakefield approved college funding for this training.  Greg Turk and John McNeil gave a talk on what to expect from the training.  Senators were impressed and a motion was passed to go ahead with pursuing the training.  The main thought was that this training would give the senators a way to envision their “New Normal”. The faculty senate is a leadership group and would like to portray a constructive culture amongst faculty.  The Pacific Institute training helps organizations envision change and head towards it through cognitive therapy and constructive thought. 
Senate Selections and Grievance Chair

Most Senator positions have been filled. Jian Zou is the new Grievance Chair.

NEW BUSINESS

COPE

Allen Stowers talked about COPE (contributions on political effectiveness).  The money collected for COPE goes to support select state legislators in Olympia to support Community Colleges.  
Meeting adjourned at 3:45 pm.
Minutes submitted by Jeanne Horan & Heidi Lyman

The Faculty Senate at South Seattle Community College is an action-oriented body. It gives voice and focus to the broad scope of faculty concerns, ideas, and needs that relate to the education and training of our students and to the working relationships within the campus community. The Senate reflects a dynamic, professional spirit; and it promotes respect and the free exchange of ideas and information.

Faculty Senate meeting 5/13/2008

